
Content of e-mail sent to Steering Committee members January 18 2016 

 
 
Good morning everyone. 
 
We wanted to get in touch with the Steering Committee members in order to keep you informed 
about the progress for the Shoreline Management Plan Update. 
 
 
Attached you will find a brief update which outlines the technical progress made, efforts for 
public engagement, including some recent statistics from our on line survey and newsletter 
subscription. 
 
Also find attached a draft copy of the minutes from our last meeting on October 05, 
2015.  Please let me know if you have any comments or require any additional information. 
 
 
At our last meeting the Committee discussed additional representation.  Specifically, from the 
home construction industry and an additional landowner representing the dynamic beach area 
south of Grand Bend.  Two prospective members have been identified and are willing to sit on 
the Committee.  We recommend they be adopted as members: 
 
Mr. Doug Geoffrey 
Mr. Geoffrey had been in construction for 10 years before starting Doug Geoffrey Construction 
in 1978.  His company specializes in custom homes and cottages along the shores of Lake 
Huron. 
 
Mr. Jamie Colliver 
Mr. Colliver is a Director of the Beach 'o Pines Association currently acting as their shoreline 
representative.  As a longtime Lake Huron Beach 'o Pines resident Mr. Colliver is aware the 
concerns of residents and owners. 
 
Considering timelines we are requesting your acceptance of these prospective members in 
advance of the next meeting.  If you have any objection to adding these candidates to the 
Steering Committee please let me know prior to January 25th - otherwise they will be welcomed 
at the next meeting.   
 
With respect to the next meeting, we are looking to schedule one for mid-February.  In the near 
future we will contact you with some potential dates to choose from. 
 
If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Regards 
Geoff 
 
 

Geoffrey Cade 
Supervisor of Water & Planning 
Ausable Bayfield Conservation Authority 
71108 Morrison Line, RR 3 Exeter, Ontario, N0M 1S5 
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